2003-0459

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
Proposed Ordinance 2003-0459

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 10th day of November, 2003, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of an increase in the Solid Waste Regional Direct Fee and miscellaneous fees charged by the Solid Waste Division.  These fee increases are proposed for adoption in Proposed Ordinance 2003-0459.
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0459 would make changes in operation of the Solid Waste Division, to implement new business practices and efficiencies.  Among the proposed changes are the following fee or rate increases:
· An increase from $59.50 to $69.50 in the Regional Direct fee charged to private garbage haulers that bypass the King County transfer system and deliver trash directly to the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill for disposal.  

· An increase from $15.00 to $25.00 in the fee charged for each dishonored check or unpaid bank draft.
· Authority for the Director of the Solid Waste Division to set fees based on the Division’s actual costs for providing miscellaneous ancillary services, other than disposal fees, including, but not limited to fixing flat tires, providing weight certifications, and allowing the use of the Division’s brake tester and trailer wash areas.


A copy of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0459 is available for review at the Office of the Clerk of the Council, Room W554, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA  98104, telephone (206) 296-1020 and a copy of the proposed ordinance is available upon request to the Clerk of the Council.  It is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk
. 

Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 29th day of October 2003.


METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris
Clerk of the Council
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